
CITY OF NORTH LAS VEGAS MEETING 

AGENDA ITEM 

CIP No. 25001 Related  Item:  

LIST CITY COUNCIL GOAL(S):  Safe and Livable Community; Responsible Fiscal Management 

PREPARED BY:  

 

 

Dale Daffern 

Public Works Director 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

Ryann Juden 

City Manager  

MEETING DATE:  

4/20/2022 

 

  

NUMBER: 8. 
 

SUBJECT:  

Purchase Agreement with Cobalt Truck Equipment in the Amount Not to Exceed $525,760 During FY 2021-

2022 for the Purchase of Two (2) Utility Crew Trucks with Crane Built to North Las Vegas Specifications 

Outlined in Bid Number B-1657. (Citywide) (For Possible Action) 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Public Works Director 

WARD: 

 Citywide 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council approve the purchase of two (2) Utility Trucks with Crane built to North Las Vegas 

specifications outlined in Bid Number B-1657. This Utility Crew Truck with Crane 

Purchase Agreement is for a not to exceed total of $525,760 (For Possible Action). 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: $525,760  

EXPLANATION:  Funds are budgeted in the Utilities Department FY21-22 

approved budget in the amount: $525,760 

These funds will be used to purchase two (2) Utility Trucks with Cranes 

built to North Las Vegas specifications outlined in Bid Number B-1657. 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

(70%) 613-600323-430452 

Amount $368,032  

(30%) 623-600323-430452 

Amount $157,728  

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

The City issued BID B-1657 and Cobalt Truck Equipment LLC. was the lowest and most 

responsive bidder.  

 

The City desires to purchase two (2) Utility Trucks with Cranes built to North Las Vegas specifications outlined 

in Bid Number B-1657. This Utility Crew Truck with Crane Purchase Agreement is for a not to exceed total of 

$525,760. Any miscellaneous items will be done through Fleet, outside of the contract.    

 

This request is to purchase replacement vehicles for (2) 2007 GMC C5500 trucks that have reached their life 

expectancies due to age, mileage, and high maintenance and repair costs.  At Fleets discretion, the vehicles 

being replaced will be sent to auction, used as reserve vehicles or used for parts. This is dependent upon the 

condition of the vehicles at the time of replacement.  

In an effort to reduce costs and vehicle downtime, Fleet recommends replacing these vehicles immediately to 

avoid adverse impacts to Fleet’s budget and the operations of both Fleet and the Utilities Department.  

 


